
Mayor Hoy requested that the Village Engineer work up cost estimates 

for putting curbs around the lawn surrounding the Municipal Building. 

Mr. Charles Rush brought up the problem of fire extinguishers and 

fire plugs around public churches and buildings. 

Mr. Dan Dreyer commended Harold Wells and the Charter Commission for 

the fine job they did in writing the Charter. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

Approved: 

~ ayor 

SPECIAL MEETING 

The Council of the Village of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State 

of Ohio met in Special Session, Monday, April 15, 1968 at 7:30 P.M. 

at the Municipal Building with Mayor Paul Hoy presiding. Councilmen 

present were as follows: HaroldWells, John Davis, John Zengel, John 

McIntire, and Engineer Frank Williams. 

Mayor Hoy advised that this meeting had been called to consider 

the bids which had been received for street repair work. 

Mr. McIntire moved that the motion which was tabled at the meeting 

of April 1, 1968, "that Centerville accept the low bid of Ziehler Road 

Materials for 3,500 Tons of T-35@ $25,025.00 and 11,000 Gallons of Tac 

Coat@ $1,760.00 for a total of $26,785.00 in accordance with the speci­

fications given by the Village of Centerville," remain as a motion. Mr. 

Davis seconded the motion. Discussion followed concerning the overall 

street resurfacing program for 1968. Engineer Frank Williams advised 

that he had contacted Ziehler Road Materials in reference to the change 

in the list of streets to be resurfaced as was submitted with the original 

specifications. He will go over the revised list of streets with Ziehler. 

Ziehler Road Materials will maintain the original bid price. The Village 

Street Department will do the patch work. A roll call vote resulted in 

four ayes in favor of the motion. 

Mr. McIntire requested that the Village Solicitor draw up the 

necessary contract to Ziehler Road Materials for the job and make certain 

that we are given the option of stopping the job at a certain level at 

our discretion. 

Mr. McIntire requested that Council direct the Clerk-Treasurer to 



return the Proposal Bonds received from Carey Paving Company,Inc., Dayton 

Asphalt Paving Inc., and Boyd & Cook Company; and to retain the Proposal 

Bond of Ziehler Road Materials. 

The meeting was then adjourned. 

Approved 

Attest: 

Clerk-

PUBLIC HEARING 

The Council of the Village of Centerville, County of Montgomery, State 

of Ohio met in Public Hearing at 7:30 P,M. on April 2, 1968 at the 

Washington Township Hall with Mayor Paul Hoy presiding . Councilmen present 

were as follows: John Davis, Harold Wells, Don Lyons, John McIntire, 

John Zengel, Richard Miller, Engineer Frank Williams, and Clerk-Treasurer 

Ronald Buc:l%ik. 

Mrs. Vivian Culp had been hired by the Village to record the Public 

Hearing. The following is her transcript to be incorporated herein: 

(Refer to rezoning case for Industrial Development) 

Filed by: Paul E. Lacouture, Trustee 
118 W. First Street 
Dayton, Ohio 

James J. Gilvary 
Talbot Tower 
Dayton, Ohio 

Counsel for Paul E. Lacouture and 
Vulcan Tool Company 

Black Oaks 
Civic Committee: Philip J. Durosko, President 

Don DeBoer 
Dr. Sam Sava 
Father Andrew Fox of St. Leonards 
Jack Riley 
Ronald G. Logan 

Hulman Building 
Dayton, Ohio, Attorney for Black Oaks 

Approved: 

Attes~ 

Clerk-Treasurer 
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